MARLDON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council Meeting of Marldon Parish Council held on Monday 14th December 2015 at 7.30pm 
MEMBERS PRESENT:


Cllrs:   Palk, Mrs Clarke, Pennington,  Joinson, Mrs Smith, Mrs Cox,  Veasey
ALSO PRESENT:
9 members of the public and Clerk to the Council:  David Eeles
Before the meeting started members of the public had the opportunity to air any concerns and ask questions, which would be noted by members and if necessary raised during the meeting.

1(12.15)
APOLOGIES 
C. Cllr Rosemary Rowe; Cllrs Webber and Thorp.
2(12.15)    APPROVAL OF MINUTES
After one small change it was proposed by Cllr. Clarke, seconded by Cllr. Palk and unanimously AGREED that the November ordinary meeting minutes be approved as a true record and accordingly signed off by the Chairman. 

3(12.15) MATTERS ARISING
6(11.15) Questionnaire: it was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Cllr Cox and duly CARRIED that quotes from 2 printers be obtained for producing copies of the questionnaire which would then be distributed by volunteers. 
7(11.5) Scout Hut: Cllr Veasey is working with the Scout leaders to provide costings for the outside of the building, and the Chairman reminded members that the Fire Service must be involved too.

 He will also consult with Robin Cox about the new gypsy-proof barrier at Broomhill. 

Hedge opposite Pottery Mews, the clerk will try to use the Land Registry to ascertain who owns this land.
4(12.15) POLICE:
A number of items for October were reported from the police website. 
5.(12.15) REPORTS
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT for October

C. Cllr R. Rowe reported:

1. The unauthorized absence from school due to family holidays is being reviewed as it is felt that many families are having to pay way over the odds for their family holiday when taken in the school summer holiday period. It is also affecting the tourist industry in the British Isles and indeed the West Country

2. There is a community resilience day at Fingal Glen on Wednesday 11th of November from 10 AM to 4 PM covering subjects such as highways, flooding, grass cutting winter working et cetera helping communities to help themselves

3.  There is a tough choices meeting for our area at the Watermark at Ivybridge on Wednesday, 2 November at 6:30 PM this is the usual pre-budget meeting organized by John Hart as leader of DCC to get peoples views on where the money should all should not be spent.

4. A bid has been placed by the South-West group of councils to central government for devolution. The group includes Devon County, Somerset County Council’s and all the districts within both counties, the two Unitaries of Plymouth and Torbay and the two National Parks in the two counties: this could be to give the area more power over its own budgets and the spending power.

5. You will also be aware that there is a considerable problem with the Devon and Cornwall police budget at this time and we wait for the police and crime commissioner Tony Hogg to bring forward his budgetary information as to whether there will be police cuts or a proposal for a big hike in their portion of the Council Tax.

DISTRICT COUNCIL REPORT
Cllr. Pennington reported:

1. Both Councillor Hilary Bastone and I referred at the last full Council Meeting to the deficiency to cooperate and discuss with Torbay Council planning issues concerning “Our Plan” for the future of South Hams and also with Teignbridge Council whilst both Plymouth and West Devon were being comprehensively consulted. My proposal was then carried unanimously.
2. It was also unanimously agreed to rename “our plan” to “our plan South Hams”.

MEG REPORT

Cllr Cox reported that the poor weather has restricted work recently but Ray Bond has completed the P3 survey and Mr Berlyn has cut the field and the bridle paths. 

6(11.15) NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN.

The clerk had distributed a good copy of the amended questionnaire shown at the last meeting. Cllr Thorp proposed the adoption of this document to be distributed to each parishioner after Xmas. This was seconded by Cllr Clarke and duly CARRIED unanimously. Details of the process by which the questionnaire will be distributed and collected have yet to be decided. 
7(11.15) MARLDON SCOUTS REFORMING
The clerk had circulated estimates from the Marldon Scouts for refurbishing their Scout Hut after many years of neglect. Rosemary Rowe said she would be happy to use some of her locality budget to help out- £750 was mentioned. The Chairman said he needed to see a report from the Fire Service but would be willing subject to this to offer £1500 from his locality budget. The lease is for 70/75 years. Cllr. Veasey said the amount in the estimates was just scratching the surface – more would be needed specially for external renovations but there was a need to prioritise. 
8(11.15) USE OF JUBILEE MEADOW FOR PARKING ON OCCASION OF SWEARING IN OF NEW HIGH SHERIFF OF DEVON AT CHURCH ON 19th MARCH
Mr & Mrs Gilbert of Compton Castle had requested that the overflow parking for this event take place on the meadow if the weather allowed and be arranged by the Parish as insurance had proved difficult to arrange. The event is not subsidized in any way. Members felt it was an honour the village should be proud of and it was proposed by Cllr Clarke and seconded by Cllr Cox that this be arranged and the motion was duly CARRIED although those parking should do so at their own risk.
9(11.15) PLANNING
34/2341/15/F 34, Meadow Park application – found NO OBJECTION (two abstentions)
34/2263/15/F Compton Mill – found NO OBJECTION (two abstentions)

NOTE: Chairman Pennington did not vote in order not to compromise his position at SHDC. 

10(11.15)  CORRESPONDENCE
The Clerk summarized correspondence received. 
11(11.15) LEISURE and PUBLIC GROUNDS
1. Cllr Clarke reported that the TAP project for an extra youth leader to help re-form the local youth group was progressing and a position has been advertised. 

2.  Cllr Veasey has found a suitable barrier to erect at Broomhill in place of the hay bales to deter further intruders but which can be unlocked. It would cost about £310. Members AGREED to go ahead with this and Cllr Veasey will order on behalf of the Council with reimbursement later. 
12(11.15) HIGHWAYS AND MAINTENANCE
1. Kiln Road from the Cross to the pub is in need of repair. 
2. The Hedge opposite pottery Mews in Village Road needs trimming

3. The wall between Love Lane and Jubilee Meadow that used to be maintained by volunteers can no longer be looked after following the visit of Mr Brunt and his warnings, so can Highways please do this work which includes removal of ivy etc. which will destroy the wall if allowed to proliferate.
4. The buddle cover in Belfield Close in front of no. 15 has still not been cleared.

5. Westerland Road needs cleaning after work to clear buddle done privately.
13(11.15)      FINANCE

The following payments were approved:-
Payments-  Main a/c:                                                                                              £
   Clerk net salary and expenses Oct.                                                                295.35

   Clerk PAYE                                                                                                       66.40

 KJ Thulborn  1 cut                                                                                               77.02

Konica Minolta photocopying (60%)                                                                      13.88

SWW meadow                                                                                                      11.08

SWW allots                                                                                                         79.33

A. Cox  plants etc top shops                                                                                 15.46                                                                                       

BANK ACCOUNTS  as at 30 October 2015 
Main Account:                      £24,639.31

P3     Account:                         £443.17

Environment Account :            £492.99

NS&I Investment Account  Balance at 31.1.2015:       £20,640.40 (gross interest p.a.=£153)

14(11.15)      MATTERS UNDER REVIEW.
 None
      
15(11.15) BUSINESS at the DISCRETION of THE CHAIRMAN    None
16(10.15) CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS- None
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
December 11th 2015 (Cllr Thorp gave apologies)
Signed ……………………………………………………    Chairman                        11-12-2015
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